

The Chantry School



EXCELLENCE IN ALL | EXCELLENCE FOR ALL

Martley, Worcester, WR6 6QA

t: 01886 887100

e: office@chantryschool.com

w: www.chantryschool.com

Headteacher: Andrew Dickenson BSc PhD

Company No: 07657852

30th June 2021

Dear Parents/Carer

We are mindful of the constricted experiences that pupils have had this year and are keen to ensure that we maximise their opportunities within the current restrictions. Accordingly, we have made some adaptations to the normal end of term activities, particularly around Sports Day which can happen but must be in bubbles. There will be adaptations to the school day on 8th, 9th and 16th July, as explained below.

Thursday 8th July

Morning – Codebreaking. An introduction to the art of successful writing and cracking of codes, presented by the Maths Department.

Afternoon – Sports Day. Please ensure pupils come to school in their PE kit in readiness for this. They should also bring a drink and wear a hat and sun cream if the weather forecast suggests it will be hot.

Friday 9th July: Outdoor Education. Y7 pupils will attend either the Malvern Hills Walk (Ank,Bre,Cot) or the Martley Circular Walk (Kin,Mal,Woo.) This should be a very enjoyable yet challenging day. Due to the 30 person limit on groups outdoors, we are unable to take all pupils on the same walk as we might normally do, due to keeping groups at reasonable distances apart and ensuring we are able to complete the walk in the available time. Pupils are not required to wear school uniform, but must wear appropriate clothing, including a waterproof coat and suitable shoes. A drink and a packed lunch will also be needed. Again, a hat and sun cream are advisable. Both walks will finish in time for the normal end of the school day.

When joining The Chantry School you completed our Trips and Visits Consent form which we keep on file. Consequently, there is no need for you to complete additional paperwork for the above walks.

Friday 16th July (last day of term):

The Chantry Community Charity Fest – a fundraising event in aid of the Teenage Cancer Trust who support young people with cancer.

We will have a range of fundraising activities on the field. Pupils will be spending time with their year group on penalty shoot outs, guess the number of sweets in the jar and other stalls. Each activity will be 50p or three activities for £1. We will also have a non-school uniform day with a minimum £1 donation to the Teenage Cancer Trust. Payments can be made online using School Gateway.

We will be running events in year group bubbles. When pupils are not on the field they will be in Form time with their tutor. School will end at 12:40pm.

After a challenging year, we are pleased that Year 7 can finish on a very positive note and we are very much looking forward to delivering these enrichment activities.

Yours sincerely

Andy Dickenson Headteacher